
 LCTEAC Minutes for February 2, 2015 

Attending Cynthia Correa, Vina Cera, Louis Quindlen, Stephen Weldon, Leslie Blackie 

1) Readdress contact hour inequity 

CTE classes/lab hours should not be 0.8 but 1 (lecture classes are 1:1) 

This discounts contextualized teaching, safety of working with equipment and the effort 

involved in lab classes, working with machinery 

This also effects FTES 

 

2) Myron franklin long term leave 

Myron is  on long term leave.  We need to appoint someone to the position. 

 

3) CTE Enhancement funds 

Money should be available in Feb/March. 

Need to start working on identifying space for the facilities for the fab lab and clean room. 

 

Other grant funds – Career Pathways trust.  Is the budget loaded? 

 

4) Open House 

Uses CTE transitions money 

Date April 18, 2015. 

Need to get list of faculty working that day – will play pay adjunct and FT for their time. 

Lunch paid for by the 1050 funds 

Setup with culinary department (Scott).  Louis will talk with Scott this. 

Ying is sending out information to the Highschools, counselors, CBO from past years. 

Don Petrilli graphic arts class is designing the poster. 

 

5) CTE fulltime hires 

Concerns with replacing retirement positions 

Concerns with needed new positions in CTE departments.   

Important to have CTe representation on the faculty prioritization committee 


